Dear Members, Hallelujah!!We're Back!

Our meetings start in September, can't wait to see you. Our board met in June and we have some exciting lectures and events planned for the up-coming year. We had to change a few things, and I wanted you to be the first to know.

So what's new....?

The meetings will start at 7:00PM.

Refreshments will be a little lighter. Cookies and snacks will be individually wrapped for your safety. Coffee and tea will still be served.

The newsletter will be sent by **e-mail only.** If you do not get e-mails, please notify us and we will send your meeting notifications by post.

We will have a more vibrant website and presence on Facebook.

Our programs will still be held on the 3rd Monday of the month at the Montclair Woman's Club, 82 Union Street, Montclair, NJ.

September 20th – Mac McParland will give us an insight in the Victorian Age in Mexico. October 18th – John Rodgers – lecture 19th Century Theater.

November 15th – Linda Barth – Suffragettes. Her book on the subject will be available. December 20th- Holiday Party.

Our dues remain the same. Membership \$40.00, Patron \$60.00 and Benefactor \$100.00.

Our Board has suffered losses of 2 dynamic members. Alice Gibson has passed from Covid.

Catherine Sullivan has been ill and is unable to participate. If you would like to be on our board or would like to nominate someone, please contact me at jnmcneill@aol.com.

If you have any suggestions for guest speakers or events, please let us know.

Please share this letter with anyone who might be interested. Bring a guest to the next meeting; the fee is only \$10.

Looking forward to seeing all of you.

Jane McNeill, President NNJ Victorian Society